Romania’s comments on proposed amendments to article 25 of the Ukrainian law “On environmental protection”

Romania is grateful to the Compliance Committee for the opportunity to comment on the draft amendments to article 25 of the Ukrainian law “On environmental protection” and   wishes also to thank the “Environment-People-Law” NGO for providing the English translation of the proposed amendments to the Ukrainian legislation.
Romania considers that, while the draft amendments are certainly useful, the new text of Article 25 still does not fully respect the definition of “environmental information” provided in art. 2 paragraph 3 of the Aarhus Convention.

Thus, the new wording does not specifically include information on “natural sites” and on “activities affecting or likely to affect elements of the environment” among the types of environmental information. 
Also, while the text of the Aarhus Convention mentions “cost-benefit and other economic analyses and assumptions used in environmental decision-making”, the wording used in article 25 is different and more restricted (“expenses on measures for environmental protection from funds for environmental protection, other sources of funding, economic analyses”.)
At the same time, the last paragraph of article 25, as amended,  reproduces only in part paragraph 3 (c)  of the Convention; the last part of the paragraph (“or, through these elements, by the factors, activities or measures referred to in subparagraph (b) above”) is left out. 
